
  

Sand Hutton and Warthill C of E Federated Primary Schools 

Newsletter 28th June – 12th July 2019 

SAND HUTTON 
Dates for your diary 
 
 

 

 
Sharing Assembly – Friday 5th July 
@2.30pm 
  
 
 

Science Fair – Monday 8th July pm 
 
PTA Sponsored Scavenger Hunt – Friday 
5th July 
 
 
Year 6 Crucial Crew & Treat Day – 
Thursday 11th July 
 
Leavers Assembly – Monday 15th July 

WARTHILL EVENTS 
Dates for your diary 
 
 

 
 
Sharing Assembly – Friday 28th June 
@2.30pm 
 
Sports Day – Tuesday 2nd July  
 
Science Fair at Sand Hutton – Monday 8th 
July pm 
 
Whole School Trip to Let Loose Adventure 
Park – Wednesday 10th July 
 
Year 6 Crucial Crew & Treat Day – 
Thursday 11th July 
 
Leavers Service @Wathill Church – 9am 
Thursday 18th July 

 

Federation 

As you are aware, we have organised a surprise event for the children of both schools in 

the final week. On this day, Thursday18th July, children will require their PE kits. The 

children from Warthill will be taken over by bus at lunchtime and brought back at the end 

of the day. However, there will be a short ‘showing’ event around 2:45pm which all parents 

are welcome to attend. Should you wish to attend, there is no need to let us know, just 

come along. You may take your children with you when you leave instead of them going 

back to school on the bus. 

 

Science Fair 

The plans for our Science Fair at Sand Hutton on Monday 8th July (1:30- 2:30) are well 

underway and it is looking to be a great afternoon. We've had some very kind parents offer 

their time and expertise to running stalls, and have the support of several local companies. 

Should you wish to have a stall, please contact Mrs Smith or speak to a member of staff. 

We look forward to seeing you there! 

 

Sleepover 

What a wonderful evening/night we spent with 24 children at Sand Hutton. For a second 

year running, the behaviour was exemplary, and all the adults involved would like to thank 

each and every one of the group for making it such a pleasant experience. This does of 

course mean that we may have to repeat this next year! 

http://www.sandhutton.n-yorks.sch.uk/


 

We had the weather on our side this time and were able to use the outdoors to play games 

and den build. There were some truly amazing dens with some personal touches. The film 

and popcorn was interrupted only for pizza and then Mrs Naylor made full use of her story 

telling skills as everyone settled down to sleep. Some had nodded before the tale even 

ended (only a reflection on the busy evening and not the story choice!) The night was a 

peaceful one and we had to wake some of them for breakfast. Before going home, the 

children made all manner of outfits for their teddies. Well done everyone! Same place next 

year! 

 

        

 

                                  

 

Sand Hutton 

 

Sand Hutton School Council invite you to participate in the Great Sand Hutton Bake Off 

Competition. Each child is invited to decorate 4 buns (either homemade or bought) in the 

most appealing way possible. The decorated buns need to be brought into school on 

Wednesday 17th July in a labelled container, where they will be judged by our resident 

Mary Berry, Mrs Hall. There will be prizes for the best decorated cakes. The cakes will 

then be sold for 20p each, with all money raised going to our chosen UK charity, 

Barnardos.  

 

Class 1  

Class 1 visited The Deep in Hull yesterday, and had an amazing time looking at all the 

different sea creatures including fish, turtles and sharks. 

 



 

  

 

Stay and Play Sessions will be running every Wednesday after half term 1.30 – 3.00pm, 

for those children starting with us in September, and any other toddlers in the area who 

would like to attend. They are a great way to introduce your children to the teaching staff 

and familiarize them with the school environment. No need to book, just come along if you 

can.    

                   

Class 3 
 
The children are hard at work preparing their play, for the final performance at York Theatre 
Royal. The details are all under wraps for now but I CAN say that I think that all who come 
to watch will be impressed! 
 
  
    
 

Warthill 
 
A huge thank you to everyone involved in the summer fair at Warthill. The Friends team 
managed to book the only four hour dry spell in the entire week. The atmosphere was 
relaxed and fun, with pizzas and barbecue food proving very popular. The Bake Off 
competition was outstanding and what a fabulous idea! It raised funds of £1034.92 but 
more importantly, it created an opportunity for the school and village communities to mix. 
It was great to see a number of Sand Hutton families there too. A massive success all 
round. Thank you all. 
 
 
 
 
 
          
We will be running Toddler TOTS sessions after the half term, for toddlers who are in the 
area to they come for a playgroup to experience the school. 
 
They will run on Monday afternoons at the school from 1.30 - 3.10pm on Monday 3rd, 17th, 
24th June and the 1st 8th and 15th July. 
 
If anyone wants more information about this then please just email or call the school. 
 



 
Infants 
 
Despite the rain the children in the infant class have had a lovely two weeks exploring fairy 
tales and making up their own short plays. They have continued their work looking at the 
sea by making clay model sea creatures, printing, collage and painting. Additionally we 
have looked at the features of our local seaside resorts, designing and writing our own 
postcards. 
 
The children had a fantastic trip out, "a play in a day" to the Theatre Royal. They 
experienced a drama workshop, bringing out their brilliant acting skills and exploring 
language. The children then watched a performance of "Yellow is the colour of Sunshine”. 
Thank you to the Friends of Warthill for such an enjoyable trip! 
 
 

            
 
 
 
Junior Class 
 
Green Apples 
 
Year 6 pupils visited St John University last Thursday to find out more about the prospects 
of university. They found out about the different types of courses you can study as well as 
the sorts of jobs that are available to you. The children had a tour of the campus and 
explored what day to day life is like as a student.  
 
Malton Experience Day 
 
The year 5 pupils has a day out at Malton High School. They had go at various lessons 
such as science, drama, and design technology.  The children were involved in putting on 
a mini production, some taking the dance and actor roles, others getting involved with the 
stage production and scenery creation. The children had a great time and represented 
Wartthill fantastically. 
 
English  
 
In English we have been writing persuasive pieces; encouraging people to think about the 
effect of deforestation. The children have researched reasons for and against, and had a 
class debate about the consequences. Children have also written about their opinions, 
using their evidence to back up their point. 
 
 



 
Maths 
 
We have been practising telling the time. The Children have been asked to practise at 
home, so please encourage them to tell you the time. Children who feel confident with this 
skill have been solving problems involving adding or subtracting time intervals. We will 
begin to look at the 24 hr clock and interpreting timetables.  
 
 
Art  
 
The children have produced some beautiful pieces based on the work of Henri Rousseau. 
Here are a few examples. 
 
 

        
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 


